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Another very successful Revel Week has taken place and 

this year we were blessed with wonderful   weather for 

our Carnival!    

A special thank you to  Kacie, our Queen and her  family 

and friends  for  their  wonderful input. 

Revel Week is quite unique to our village  and  I thank 

everyone who helped in any way throughout . 

A balance sheet has not yet been prepared  but to give 

you  an idea  here are some event profits : 

 Crowning of Queen - Hall   £465   

            Skittle Competition   £300  -  Revel 

 Village Show/Dog Show–  £300  - Revel   

            Ramble—ROBS  £900 

 Bingo—Football Club £642 

            Wine and Wisdom  - Methodist Chapel   £485 

 

Sheila Cholwill  Editor 

E mail:  sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone:    01288 381350 

Dear Buzz Readers - Didn’t You Do Well 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                          P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer       Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule         Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                        
Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                              
Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                               
John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                 
Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                          Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                     
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                     Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross           Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                            Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                              
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                        Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                 
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                         Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                   
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                  Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton               Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm            Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                                Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                       Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows   Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                   John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                                                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Steve and Dee—Southlands                    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                  Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                        
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens                  Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         Emma Moore—Marybear     
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                 Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          
Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields                  Will and Janine  -  Mishkan 
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MOVE IT OR LOSE IT  -  REMINDER 

Bridgerule Village Hall -  led by Jill Aston  

RETURNS AFTER THE SUMMER BREAK 

On Monday September 10th  - 2.00pm 

The fitness classes are designed specifically for the over-60s to help 
people to stay young by improving strength, balance and  overall 
health as we age. FABS are for people who want to live longer,     
happier, healthier lives. 

COACH TRIP 

THURSDAY  27TH SEPTEMBER 

TRURO/  THE CHOCOLATE FACTORY AND CRAFT CENTRE  MULLION 

(Watch your favourite chocolates being made) 

LEAVING VILLAGE HALL 8.30AM 

Please book with Sheila 381350 or Audrey 381402 

Just Coach Fare to pay  

SPONSORED TANDEM SKY DIVE! 

Jimmy Rickett on September 9th  is going to take part in a Tandem Sky 

Dive at Honiton Aerodrome. 

This is  to be a sponsored charity event and the charity Jimmy has chosen 

is for disabled children and named  Newlife.  This charity  provides           

children’s specialist disability equipment nationwide and is based in 

Staffordshire. 

Jimmy would appreciate if some Buzz Readers sponsor him.                         

Jimmy  can be  contacted on 01288 382819 

ARE YOU THINKING OF SELLING YOUR HOUSE? 

A young couple who have sold their house are seeking to buy a                3   

bedroom house or similar in Bridgerule.  No chain involved. 

If interested please ring Katie on 07976 599275  or 01288 381341 or email 

thefizz39@icloud.com 
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BRIDGERULE ART AND CRAFT GROUP 

The Art and Craft Club will return from their        

Summer break  on 19th September. 

We are seeking new members to join our club,          

especially those with different craft skills.    

We meet every two weeks on a Wednesday afternoon in our Village Hall. 

We try different crafts as well as the usual knitting, sewing and chat. 

Demonstrations given and various competitions held throughout the year. 

Knitted items are donated to North Devon District Hospital. 

 
Tried the BBC Proms and want more? 

 
How about the Serious Music Appreciation Group for 
shared   listening experiences, discussion - and more - 
in Bridgerule? 
          Newbys and Regular Listeners welcome.     
 
                                 More information – 

Val Pyle 01288 381076. valpy@sky.com 

          BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

 TRADERS £5 A TABLE          Can set Up from 12.0 Noon     

                    Buyers from 1.30pm 

 

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 1ST /  SATURDAY  6TH OCTOBER 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or   Sheila on 01288381350  

33 

                                BUDE EYE CENTRE 
    Tel:  01288 350041                   Fax:  01288 350140         

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk         info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
 

           Private & NHS Eye Examinations          Contact Lens Consultation    

             Local, Professional and Friendly            Large selection of Spectacle Frames    

  Sunglasses Incl Ranges           Same Day Service Available                

            New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and

        half price hearing aid batteries                 

   Wheelchair/disabled access.        7 Queen Street Bude EX23 8AY 

LADIES MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

                    FOR 

         HAIR CUTS OR 

 SHAMPOO SETS IN YOUR

           YOUR HOME 

 

CALL 

HILARY 

Qualified Hairdresser 

 

Telephone: 01288 381332 

mailto:valpy@sky.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjeq_7ky-fcAhWKL1AKHdLaAIcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mericherry.com%2F2015%2F07%2F13%2Fconfessions-craft-night-host%2F&psig=AOvVaw1e_W1W0Qk8ZiPgF1AbbUMJ&ust
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwidzaa837raAhVBNxQKHSrDDjwQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fotosearch.com%2FCSP163%2Fk1635357%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Gtef2DRYb2FmwqAw4M8V2&ust=1523828947382257
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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        RECENT MARRIAGE 

Will and Janine Jones were  married                                                                        

at Bideford  on  Wednesday June 20th. 

Will and Janine live at Highfield.                                                                                                        

They are members of Bridgerule                                               

Coffee Club.   Following the day of their                                                                                 

wedding Will and Janine  travelled with                                                                                      

the Club to Bishops Lydeard to go on                                                                                            

the Steam Train to Minehead. 

 

 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

JOHNNY IS COMING TO  ENTERTAIN  US   

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

TICKETS £10.00 including refreshments 

BOOK YOUR TICKET WITH SHEILA ON             

 01288 381350 

      LICENSED BAR 
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A CAUTIONARY TALE  by  Liz  Dunkin 

If you think your recycle is safe when you leave it outside your            
property for collection, think again.  The responsibility actually 
passes to the driver on collection but if a package is found with your 
name and address on they come to you not the recycle people. 

We have recycled for the last five years with no problems but        
recently I received a letter from Torridge District Council with the 
heading ‘Offence: Depositing litter under Section 87/88                             
Environmental Protection Act 1990’.  This letter requested I attend 
an interview under caution where the evidence would be shown to 
me.  An offence under this Act, if found guilty, can lead to a fine of 
up to £2,500. 

Apparently a package was found with my name and address on in a 
layby near Holsworthy Beacon.  It was also found on the day our 
recycle was collected. This is a place I haven’t been to or passed for 
at least 3 years.  We wrote back to the council that day explaining 
that I hadn’t done this and offered them my car GPS and phone GPS 
to check (which they didn’t bother to do).  This would have proved I 
was elsewhere. We also pointed out that we weren’t stupid enough 
to dump a parcel anywhere with my name and address on it. 

I had to employ legal representation to come with me as the           
interview was under caution.  It wasn’t a pleasant experience and I 
feel that it could have been avoided if they had done some research 
into the type of lorry that collected our recycle that day.  They didn’t 
even check the fact that the recycle lorry uses this particular route 
to return to Bideford, which was a fact we ascertained by phoning 
the recycle department. I feel this could all have been avoided after 
our explanation and a little common sense prevailing instead of 
causing stress and expense on my part. 

What made me even more cross was the waste of our Council Tax 
money to deal with this in such a manner instead of just writing and 
asking for an explanation. 

So after this experience I want to advise everyone to make sure 
your name and address is not on any packaging that goes to recycle 
or you could end up with an interview under caution too.    
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

           Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

  CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                     Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

     
                      Jammin  Nights    - Monday &   Wednesdays 8.00pm 

                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs     Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                       Email:   infor@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                             www.breezelyn.co.uk 

Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

and outings 
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 MOBILE LIBRARY 
             VISITS BRIDGERULE 

          Village Hall    2.00pm  

              Uplands 2.50pm      

NEXT VISIT 

             September  26th                

               October 24th 

  

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

PREACHING APPOINTMENTS SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2018 

      2nd  September         Mr. C.Parish   11.00am 
      9th  September         J and J Turner  11.00am 
    16th   September         Rev. N. Street                      11.00am  Sacrament 
    23rd   September         Mr. V. Bickle                        11.00am 
    30th   September         Mrs. L. Bowden  11.00am 
                                        
      7th   October               HARVEST FESTIVAL   11.00 am     Mr J  Chapple 
      8th   October  Service 7.15pm followed by Supper and Auction 
    Service Taken by  Mr Mark Shears  
     14th   October              Mr. C. Drew   11.00am    
     21st    October  Local Arrangement 
     28th   October            Mr. J. Guy                             11.00am    

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 

It has been confirmed that the Holsworthy Office  is now at the  Holsworthy 

Skills Centre  (aka Training and Business Centre)  and is open  10—3pm each 

Wednesday BUT BY APPOINTMENT.  Advice line is 03444 111 444. 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 
Sales, Service & Parts for all 

              makes of tractors and                 
      Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

        Holsworthy, Devon EX22 &EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

 

    shortandabbott@outlook.com 
www.shortandabbott.co.uk 

 

     david.mills1001@gmail.com 

mailto:shortandabbott@outlook.com
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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Holsworthy WW1 100 years – 

To the Memory of the Fallen and the Future of the Living 

Holsworthy Town Council is inviting other local community organisations 
to organise a series of events to commemorate, thank and remember all 
those individuals who were involved in World War One. 
2018 marks 100 years since the end of WW1 
One of the ambitious aims of the project is to turn Holsworthy into the 
“Poppy Town” of Devon, but we also want the surrounding parishes to be 
a part of these activities. We want poppies to be everywhere, whether 
they are knitted, ceramic, cardboard etc …….no display can be too small 
and houses, gardens, shops need a blaze of poppy red from now             
onwards! 
Information about the planned activities and poppy making is available on 
the HTC website, as well as posters in shops. Updates are on the website 
and on the HTC Facebook page. 
We want to remember all the people who were involved in WW1, who 
lived in Holsworthy and the surrounding area. A permanent WW1 Memo-
rial Tree Trail will be planted in Stanhope Park with 39 trees to remember 
the 39 local service personnel who died during the war and the 40th tree, 
will represent all of those who survived and lived through this tough 
time………...this will take place in October. 
Holsworthy Town Council will be holding an event in Stanhope Park on 
Saturday 29th September 2pm – 10pm, this is free admission, allowing eve-
ryone to come together and commemorate the last 100 years. There will 
be live music, stalls, food, poems, readings, local school input, WW1 tank, 
Help for Heroes vehicle, RBL lorry & lots more. Posters are appearing 
around the town and surrounding parishes, this is also on HTC website and 
Facebook page. 
In addition, the local schools and local organisations will have their own 
events over the next few months, which will be advertised individually. 
Remembrance Sunday on 11th November 2018 will start as usual in Hols-
worthy Square, with a special agenda of activities for that very important 
day including the National Lighting of the Beacon which is to take place 
along the coast line of England. Holsworthy Town Council have signed up 
and are taking part in this momentous occasion. Please get in touch if you 
want more information about events in the next few months! 
Holsworthy Town Council 01409 253312                                                                     
townclerk@holsworthytowncouncil.gov.uk 

mailto:townclerk@holsworthytowncouncil.gov.uk
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Company, conversation and peace of mind. 

My Dad is a 94 year old carer for my Mum who, for the last 11 years, 

has struggled with vascular dementia. He gets very tired and I was 

becoming very concerned for his wellbeing as well as for my Mums. 

She was always a very busy person, not a TV person, and I needed 

to find something interesting for her to do and give my Dad some 

time off. 

A local GP suggested this hidden gem; Holsworthy Day   

Companions, which supports people in Holsworthy, Bude and the 

surrounding areas. 

Holsworthy Day Companions is a volunteer run group, though a  

number of the volunteers have worked in the care services or have 

been carers themselves. The group provides support, company,   

conversation, a cooked meal if required, and is a real lifeline for car-

ers and those being cared for. 

I know many people reading this will be in a similar position to my 

Dad, Mum and me, struggling and discouraged. If this is the situation 

you find yourself in, please take a look at this group, it may just be 

the answer to your prayers. 

Pauline Burdett. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

 
 

 

 

 

Kennel Club Listed Club doing the Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme. 

Obedience and Rally Obedience, 

Tuesday Evenings – Puppies and Beginners – 7- 7.45 p.m 

Advanced 8.– 8.45 p.m, Rally from 9.00p.m. 

Hoopers training also available, please phone for information. 

Contact Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

Mutley Crew Dog Club 

Bridgerule Village Hall 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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LAUNCH OF NADFAS CHURCH TRAIL, 

ST BRIDGET’S BRIDGERULE. 

About 25 years ago NADFAS 

(National Association of Fine and 

Decorative Arts Society) decided to 

record the many, varied and often 

ancient artefacts found within our historic churches nationwide. During and 

evolving from that process the idea of church trails began some 10-15 years 

ago. These trails encourage  children (in the company of an adult) to discover 

the treasures to be found within each church. They introduce   children to 

art, architecture, church furnishings and history by following a questionnaire 

around the church. These manageable and achievable church trails leave a 

legacy in churches, not only for children but for anyone visiting that church, 

to enjoy and learn, for many years to come. There are now approximately 

200 trails nationwide. Although they were initially devised for churches, their 

scope and range has now widened and trails have been completed in a    

gurdwara and a synagogue and a sensory trail is being developed for people 

living with dementia. Pat and Alec Johnston  decided to take on the           

challenge of devising a trail for their local church,   St Bridget’s, in Bridgerule. 

With considerable assistance from Canon Tim     Newcombe (Dartmoor Fine 

and Decorative Arts Society and National  NADFAS representative) 15 

months from taking that decision the church trail was launched, on Thursday 

May 24th. Class 3 pupils from Bridgerule  C of E (VC) Primary School, with 

class teacher Ms Emily Carpenter completed the first trail. Whilst most of the 

pupils are familiar with the building, having previously visited it with school 

or for personal events it is hoped, on this special occasion, that they re-

turned to school with more in depth knowledge of their local Parish church. 

Mr Colin Punter, Deputy Mayor of Holsworthy, very kindly attended the 

launch and Mother Elizabeth Burke gave the final blessing. 

Canon Tim Newcombe is pictured 

with some of the pupils and their 

teaching assistant. 

LAUNCH OF CHURCH TRAIL 
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IT SEEMED LIKE A GOOD IDEA AT THE TIME…… 
 

Pale Park Vineyard opened its doors for        
business on 11 August 2018, after five years of 
sweat, toil, some blood and only a little bit of 
planning. When we moved to the area in 
2013, we had little idea about what we were 
going to do to fill our time, having retired 
from full-time work in 2011, but the idea of 
growing a few vines to keep ourselves        
occupied (and enjoying the fruits of our          
labours) sounded quite attractive. 
 
British wine is growing in popularity, although most British vineyards 
tended to focus on white and sparkling wines. So for some reason we 
decided to plant vines that would produce a red grape. We chose a        
Rondo, which being a German variety is more used to the temperate cli-
mate of the UK than most Mediterranean vines. 
 
We planted 3,000 vines in April 2014 over approximately three acres of 
south facing, sloping land, with the help of a company that had planted 
fruit farms throughout the UK. However, Pale Park was the first vineyard 
they had planted, so, being viticulture virgins, it was a question of the 
blind leading the blind and a few mistakes were made in laying out the 
vineyard, to which we have had to find sometimes ingenious solutions 
over the years. 
 
Gradually the vineyard took shape, with rapid growth of both the vines 
and the amount of work it takes to keep them in order. The vineyard year 
starts in January, when we prune back the previous year’s growth to 
form the basis for the current year’s development, laying down branches 
for the new buds. It takes two of us five weeks or more over January and 
February to prune ready for the coming year’s crop. After that it is a 
question of keeping the grass down between the rows, trying to control 
the slugs who seem to love the young shoots, removing the secondary 
bud growth from the stems of the vines and constantly trimming and 
managing the vine canopy so the grapes grow up within the support 
wires that run down each row.  
 

25 
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Lufflands Caravan Park 

‘Peace & Tranquillity in the Heart of  

the Beautiful Devon Countryside’ 

Our family owned and run exclusive caravan park offers the personal, friendly 

touches that make it your home from home! 

Catering Exclusively for: Holiday Home Ownership, Holiday Home Hire &  

Annual Touring Caravan Pitches 

                         Cosy Bar catering for guests & visitors 

Available for small functions 

Email: maria@lufflands.com 

www.lufflands.com 

Tel: 01409 241426 

Solden Cross, Holsworthy, Devon, EX22 7PJ 
(Between Holsworthy & Bradworthy) 
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In April 2017 there was a late air frost, which damaged a large number of 
the vines and we wondered if we would get a harvest at all that year.    
During spring and summer the work is pretty much constant and there 
always seems to be something new to do. And this was supposed to be             
retirement. 
 
Our first harvest was in October 2017, when to our surprise the winemaker 
who had agreed to produce our wine harvested just over three tonnes of 
grapes from approximately 1,000 vines. Although all the vines had been 
planted at the same time, their rate of development has been different, 
depending on soil and weather conditions in various sections of the      
vineyard. As a rough guide one tonne of grapes produces a thousand        
bottles. The window in which harvesting can take place is pretty narrow 
and we were anxiously watching the weather in September, whilst       
constantly measuring the sugar content and acidity of the grapes to as-
sess the best time for picking. After harvesting, the remaining vines are 
cleared of redundant growth and the vineyard is left looking bare in      
anticipation of winter. 
 
Whilst the wine was being made off-site we thought it might be a good 
idea to try and sell the end product, not least to try and recover some of 
our investment in the project. So after taking a licensing course and      
passing the necessary exam, we applied for and obtained a personal li-
cence and a premises licence that allows us to sell the wine as “off” sales. 
The plan is to sell via our web-site, www.paleparkvineyard.co.uk, but we 
are also able to sell to the public at the “cellar door”. 

Our first year’s production is labelled “Pale Park Rondo 2017” and is a light 
(11.5% ABV) fruity, summer red. We are hopeful that 
the glorious summer of 2018 will provide us with as 
good if not better grapes for this year’s vintage. 
 
We are immensely grateful for the support and en-
couragement of our friends, family and neighbours in 
helping us get this far, not least Adam Pike, George 
Dunkin and Phil Cholwill, who have helped guide us 
past many of the pitfalls of farming – especially for 
the uninitiated! 
   Ian and Liz Dickson -  Tackbear 

mailto:maria@lufflands.com
http://www.lufflands.com
http://www.paleparkvineyard.co.uk/
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There is an old saying "Don't teach your grandmother to suck eggs" or 
something very similar. And why should you have to ? It is assumed/
expected that (in most cases) age brings on experience. So, in many ways 
just living should result in growing experience of life to everyone. Not so it 
seems.  
Hence all the "Alerts" that are sent out by the police and various                     
organisations to help or remind us all, sometimes of the obvious. It used to 
be called the Community Messaging System. 
You name it and an alert will cover it one day. Of course it's all email       
nowadays. I haven't had a CMS phone call in absolute ages. 
To sign up for "Neighbourhood Watch Alerts" google just that or phone 
101. 
Don’t be kept in the dark, keep ’em peeled. 
John MacDougal 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
Telephone: 01288 381237 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

FIELD ARCHERY 2018   - DIAN KIRBY—TACKBEAR 

Dian Kirby is pleased and surprised to have 
had another fabulous year so far in her                                
chosen sport!  Winning the 2 day Summer                                                                  
Solstice event in Calne Wiltshire                                                                         
and 2nd in the3D championships. 
 
The South West Crown this year was held 
near Hatherleigh. Di won her class; Hunting Tackle Recurve Bow Wooden 
Arrows . Also at the same event on a handicap system she won the Crown. 
In August it was the annual South West Challenge.  8 days of archery over 4 
different courses.  This years hosts: Osprey, Ballands, Westcombe, and 
Dunkery. 2 days spent at each venue. 
Normally, 40 3D targets at unknown distance plus 1 day spent shooting 2 
arrows at every target.  Here Dian won overall in her class. 

Most recently Dian competed against 168 other archers in The Victor          
Luwdorum and won.  A great social event  which see archers from Ireland, 
Germany, France, Netherlands and all over England and Wales. She says it is 
a lovely friendly happy hobby to take part in.                Congratulations Di! 
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Water Fed Pole Window Clean-
ing System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor           

windows 
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BIRTHDAY WISHES: 

John Hallett for the 8th September. 

Pat  Johnston for the 9th September 

Sheila Gatland  for the  11th September. 

Walter Lashbrook for  the 18th September. 

Marilyn Pickett for the 15th September. 

Terry Brock for the 17th September. 

Rachel Cann for the 21st  September. 

Trevor Snowdon for the 22nd September. 

Brian Beadle for the 22nd September. 

Gill Hedley for the 26th  September. 

Alan Weekes for the 29th September. 

Alan Jones for the 1st October. 

Barbara Bowden for the 9th October.  

Ken James  for a Special 70th Birthday on 19th October 

 
 Congratulations to  Kimberley nee Cann and Wesley Smith on the birth 
of Frank Lee Smith.  Kimberley lives with her husband  at   Bridgend.   
Frank is the first grandchild of Rachel Smith of The Green. 

 
Our Best Wishes are sent to Aran and Georgina  of The Green on their 
forthcoming wedding on Friday  19th October. 
 
 

 

ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH SERVICES 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

Rev’d Elizabeth Burke 

2nd September   11.15am        Sung Eucharist 

9th September  11.15am          Morning Prayer 

16th September 11.15am          Sung Eucharist 

23rd September  11.15am          

30th September   6.30pm 

   HARVEST FESTIVAL 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwics7HF6fbcAhULLlAKHTa5As0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wishbday.com%2F68-birthday-wishes-with-cake%2F&psig=AOvVaw0qYEp9zz28VJ2ponuYP7-r&ust=1534689324431645
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIn_Do5vncAhUQhRoKHV2gAKsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fholycrossnorthcanton.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw1hfnTpvr2rW8NXsg2pdAIO&ust=1534791605491782
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GALLERY OF  OUR 

CARNIVAL  WEEK 
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DOG SHOW RESULTS 

 Best Pedigree:           1st  Zoe and Nala     2nd  Paul and Lily 
                       3rd Max and Daisy  4th  Paul & Storm            .   
Best Crossbreed:            1st  James and George   2nd Margaret  & Gypsy 
            3rd Nicky and Betty   4th Helen and Quince. 
Best Puppy:           1st  Margaret and Gypsy  2nd Tania and Astro 
            3rd James and Bobby  4th Zoe and Nala 
Best Veteran:          1st Alison and Woody  2nd Sue and Molly 
            3rd Chrissie and Lexie  4th Irvin and Peggy 
Best Rescue Dog:           1st Paul and Lily   2nd Kelvin and Jim 
            3rd Freda and Harry   4th Lisa and Teddy 
Handsome Dog:          1st Sue and Alfie   2nd Chrissy and Broden 
            3rd Lauren and Ice  4th Jane and Storm  
Prettiest Bitch:          1st Nicky and Betty  2nd  Max and Daisy 
            3rd Zoe and Nala   4th Brooke and Lexie 
Dog looks most like Owner:  1st  Chris and Spike   2nd Jack and Ice 
                                 3rd Alex and Teddy 4th  Nickie and Betty 
Waggiest Tail:           1st Chrissy and Broaden  2nd Sue and Molly 
             3rd Paul and Lily   4th James and George 
Best 6 Legs:            1st Kelvin and Jim  2nd  Freda and Harry 
              3rd Max and Daisy   4th  Jack and Ice 
Most Appealing Eyes:    1st Freda and Harry   2nd  Malcolm and Ice 
             3rd Eleanor and Maly 4th Jen and Susie 
Fastest Bonio Eater:       1st Sue and Alfie   2nd Kelvin and Jim 
             3rd Max and Daisy  4th Jenand Susie 
Best Child Handler:        1st Alex and Teddy  2nd Brooke and Lexie 
            3rd Hazel and Spice  4th James and George 
Fancy Dress :           1st Jack and Ice   2nd   Paul and Lily 

 BEST IN SHOW    Sue and Alfie 

RESERVE BEST IN SHOW    Margaret and Gypsy   

T +44  (0) 1 409 254400  vacancies@greenfieldengineering.co.uk 
F +44 (0)  1409 254 898  GREENFIELD ENGINEERING CO.UK 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI
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      Potato 12” Pot  1st    Joann Marshall 

    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

      Whopper Vegetable  1st    Colin Cholwill 

    2nd  Chris Hitchings 

    3rd   Fi O’Reiley 

      3  Vegetables                1st    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd   Joyce Shadbolt 

    3rd    Stuart Pinn 

   Overall Winner       Colin Cholwill   

CARNIVAL RESULTS: 

Fancy Dress.   Under 5      1st Clown  -Thomas Gribble   

     2nd Batman—Solomon Bowler 

        5—8 years  Paddington  -     Mylor Woods                             

      9—12 years  Keep Fit Ruby   - Ruby Bowler                                              

Walking Groups  -  1st  Indian Summer—Myla & Evie Bickle 

   2nd Old Macdonald - Furse and Cooper 

   3rd  The Incredibles  - Harry, Ella and Paul Cholwill 

Adults:  1st Heidi Hi   -  Hedley Wood Caravan Park 

Tableaux:  

Children’s     1st  100 Years of the RAF   Lucas Family 

  2nd   80 Years of Beano       Hopper, Orchard  & Jeffrey 

             3rd   The Greatest Showman—Braund. Windsor  & Fenwick 

Original        1st     Tamarside Singers  -Songs from when we were Young 

Humorous   1st     70 Years of NHS  -   Bill & Margaret Eastcott 

Trade            1st Short & Abbott      2nd     Edward Buckland—Rob North 

Classic:         1st   Norman Williams—1931 MG Magna 

           2nd  Rob Martin– 1978 Ford Capri 3 litre 

                      3rd  Colin Cholwill—1963 Massey Ferguson 135 

OVERALL WINNER OF CARNIVAL:     100  Years of the RAF 

QUEEN OF QUEENS  -   Holsworthy Carnival/ Holsworthy Fairy 

Tallest Sunflower:     Jill Johnson and Fran  9’ 7”  Equal 1st 

          Best Scarecrow:  1st   Sanders Family   2nd   Neep Family 

17 
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RESULTS OF REVEL SHOW 

Children’s Class: 

 Vegetable Creature: 

  Age 2 –4      1st   Heidi Cooper 

  Age 5 -7       1st  Violet Skilton 

  Age 8 - 11     1st  Holly Price 

 

 Best Recycled Model 

  Age 2-4       1st  Heidi Cooper 

  Age 5 –7     1st  Toby Hedley  

  Age 8 –11    1st  Harry Hurdley 

           2nd Jessica Lewin 

           3rd Holly Price 

          Highly Recommended—Storm Piercey 

  Age 12—16  1st  Jasmine Master 

 

Paper Plate Flower    Homemade Greeting Card 

 Age 5 –7   1st  Toby Hedley                Aged 8-11      1st Holly Price 

 Age 8—11   1st   Ella Cholwill                 2nd Jessica Lewin 

     2nd  Jessica Lewin                                   3rd Lucas Braund 

     3rd  Holly Price                  Age 12-16      1st  Millie Neep 

 

  
Child Overall Trophy Winner  

Holly Price 
 

 Adult Classes: 

       Victoria Sponge 

  1st   Joan Marshall 

  2nd  Jasmin Masters 

  3rd   Brenda Tole 

             Highly Recommended   Chris Hitchings 

19 

          2 Sausage Rolls   Pot Plant   1st Freda Lacey 

  1st  Freda Lacey 

  2nd Clarice Harris 

 Flower Arrangement  Art 

  1st   Audrey Bewes          1st   Lisa Taylor 

  2nd  Joan Marshall        2nd  Steve Steel 

             3rd   Ella Master 

                HR   Paula Quigley 

  Needlework   Knitting/Crochet 

  1st   Heidi Master      1st  Rose Hitchings 

  2nd  Christine Gee                            2nd Brenda Tole  

  3rd   Clarice Harris                           3rd Freda Lacey 

                      Craft/Hobby 

                           1st     Heidi Masters 

             2nd    Gary Masters 

 Vegetables:  

     3 Potatoes  1st   Chris Hitchings 

    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

    3rd   Joan Marshall 

     3 Onions   1st    Malcolm Shadbolt        

    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

    3rd   Chris Hitchings 

     3 Carrots   1st    Paula Quigley 

    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

    3rd   Hilary Taylor 

     3 Runner Beans  1st    Colin Cholwill 

    2nd  John Hallett 

    3rd  Chris Hitchings 

     3 Beetroot  1st   Chris Hitchings 

    2nd Colin Cholwill 

     3 Tomatoes                   1st   Chris Hitchings 

              2nd  Colin Cholwill 

              3rd   Malcolm Shadbolt 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjZn4rK8dvcAhWDDOwKHWh1Cf4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tripadvisor.co.uk%2FLocationPhotoDirectLink-g190764-d3138292-i169469711-Grappenhall_Heys_Walled_Gard
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  Age 2-4       1st  Heidi Cooper 

  Age 5 –7     1st  Toby Hedley  
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  3rd   Brenda Tole 

             Highly Recommended   Chris Hitchings 
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                      Craft/Hobby 
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    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

    3rd   Hilary Taylor 

     3 Runner Beans  1st    Colin Cholwill 

    2nd  John Hallett 

    3rd  Chris Hitchings 
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      Potato 12” Pot  1st    Joann Marshall 

    2nd  Colin Cholwill 

      Whopper Vegetable  1st    Colin Cholwill 

    2nd  Chris Hitchings 

    3rd   Fi O’Reiley 

      3  Vegetables                1st    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd   Joyce Shadbolt 

    3rd    Stuart Pinn 

   Overall Winner       Colin Cholwill   
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Fancy Dress.   Under 5      1st Clown  -Thomas Gribble   

     2nd Batman—Solomon Bowler 

        5—8 years  Paddington  -     Mylor Woods                             

      9—12 years  Keep Fit Ruby   - Ruby Bowler                                              

Walking Groups  -  1st  Indian Summer—Myla & Evie Bickle 

   2nd Old Macdonald - Furse and Cooper 

   3rd  The Incredibles  - Harry, Ella and Paul Cholwill 

Adults:  1st Heidi Hi   -  Hedley Wood Caravan Park 
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  2nd   80 Years of Beano       Hopper, Orchard  & Jeffrey 

             3rd   The Greatest Showman—Braund. Windsor  & Fenwick 
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Classic:         1st   Norman Williams—1931 MG Magna 

           2nd  Rob Martin– 1978 Ford Capri 3 litre 

                      3rd  Colin Cholwill—1963 Massey Ferguson 135 
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GALLERY OF  OUR 

CARNIVAL  WEEK 
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DOG SHOW RESULTS 

 Best Pedigree:           1st  Zoe and Nala     2nd  Paul and Lily 
                       3rd Max and Daisy  4th  Paul & Storm            .   
Best Crossbreed:            1st  James and George   2nd Margaret  & Gypsy 
            3rd Nicky and Betty   4th Helen and Quince. 
Best Puppy:           1st  Margaret and Gypsy  2nd Tania and Astro 
            3rd James and Bobby  4th Zoe and Nala 
Best Veteran:          1st Alison and Woody  2nd Sue and Molly 
            3rd Chrissie and Lexie  4th Irvin and Peggy 
Best Rescue Dog:           1st Paul and Lily   2nd Kelvin and Jim 
            3rd Freda and Harry   4th Lisa and Teddy 
Handsome Dog:          1st Sue and Alfie   2nd Chrissy and Broden 
            3rd Lauren and Ice  4th Jane and Storm  
Prettiest Bitch:          1st Nicky and Betty  2nd  Max and Daisy 
            3rd Zoe and Nala   4th Brooke and Lexie 
Dog looks most like Owner:  1st  Chris and Spike   2nd Jack and Ice 
                                 3rd Alex and Teddy 4th  Nickie and Betty 
Waggiest Tail:           1st Chrissy and Broaden  2nd Sue and Molly 
             3rd Paul and Lily   4th James and George 
Best 6 Legs:            1st Kelvin and Jim  2nd  Freda and Harry 
              3rd Max and Daisy   4th  Jack and Ice 
Most Appealing Eyes:    1st Freda and Harry   2nd  Malcolm and Ice 
             3rd Eleanor and Maly 4th Jen and Susie 
Fastest Bonio Eater:       1st Sue and Alfie   2nd Kelvin and Jim 
             3rd Max and Daisy  4th Jenand Susie 
Best Child Handler:        1st Alex and Teddy  2nd Brooke and Lexie 
            3rd Hazel and Spice  4th James and George 
Fancy Dress :           1st Jack and Ice   2nd   Paul and Lily 

 BEST IN SHOW    Sue and Alfie 

RESERVE BEST IN SHOW    Margaret and Gypsy   

T +44  (0) 1 409 254400  vacancies@greenfieldengineering.co.uk 
F +44 (0)  1409 254 898  GREENFIELD ENGINEERING CO.UK 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI
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BIRTHDAY WISHES: 

John Hallett for the 8th September. 

Pat  Johnston for the 9th September 

Sheila Gatland  for the  11th September. 

Walter Lashbrook for  the 18th September. 

Marilyn Pickett for the 15th September. 

Terry Brock for the 17th September. 

Rachel Cann for the 21st  September. 

Trevor Snowdon for the 22nd September. 

Brian Beadle for the 22nd September. 

Gill Hedley for the 26th  September. 

Alan Weekes for the 29th September. 

Alan Jones for the 1st October. 

Barbara Bowden for the 9th October.  

Ken James  for a Special 70th Birthday on 19th October 

 
 Congratulations to  Kimberley nee Cann and Wesley Smith on the birth 
of Frank Lee Smith.  Kimberley lives with her husband  at   Bridgend.   
Frank is the first grandchild of Rachel Smith of The Green. 

 
Our Best Wishes are sent to Aran and Georgina  of The Green on their 
forthcoming wedding on Friday  19th October. 
 
 

 

ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH SERVICES 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

Rev’d Elizabeth Burke 

2nd September   11.15am        Sung Eucharist 

9th September  11.15am          Morning Prayer 

16th September 11.15am          Sung Eucharist 

23rd September  11.15am          

30th September   6.30pm 

   HARVEST FESTIVAL 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwics7HF6fbcAhULLlAKHTa5As0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wishbday.com%2F68-birthday-wishes-with-cake%2F&psig=AOvVaw0qYEp9zz28VJ2ponuYP7-r&ust=1534689324431645
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIn_Do5vncAhUQhRoKHV2gAKsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fholycrossnorthcanton.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw1hfnTpvr2rW8NXsg2pdAIO&ust=1534791605491782
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There is an old saying "Don't teach your grandmother to suck eggs" or 
something very similar. And why should you have to ? It is assumed/
expected that (in most cases) age brings on experience. So, in many ways 
just living should result in growing experience of life to everyone. Not so it 
seems.  
Hence all the "Alerts" that are sent out by the police and various                     
organisations to help or remind us all, sometimes of the obvious. It used to 
be called the Community Messaging System. 
You name it and an alert will cover it one day. Of course it's all email       
nowadays. I haven't had a CMS phone call in absolute ages. 
To sign up for "Neighbourhood Watch Alerts" google just that or phone 
101. 
Don’t be kept in the dark, keep ’em peeled. 
John MacDougal 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
Telephone: 01288 381237 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

FIELD ARCHERY 2018   - DIAN KIRBY—TACKBEAR 

Dian Kirby is pleased and surprised to have 
had another fabulous year so far in her                                
chosen sport!  Winning the 2 day Summer                                                                  
Solstice event in Calne Wiltshire                                                                         
and 2nd in the3D championships. 
 
The South West Crown this year was held 
near Hatherleigh. Di won her class; Hunting Tackle Recurve Bow Wooden 
Arrows . Also at the same event on a handicap system she won the Crown. 
In August it was the annual South West Challenge.  8 days of archery over 4 
different courses.  This years hosts: Osprey, Ballands, Westcombe, and 
Dunkery. 2 days spent at each venue. 
Normally, 40 3D targets at unknown distance plus 1 day spent shooting 2 
arrows at every target.  Here Dian won overall in her class. 

Most recently Dian competed against 168 other archers in The Victor          
Luwdorum and won.  A great social event  which see archers from Ireland, 
Germany, France, Netherlands and all over England and Wales. She says it is 
a lovely friendly happy hobby to take part in.                Congratulations Di! 

23 

Water Fed Pole Window Clean-
ing System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor           

windows 
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Lufflands Caravan Park 

‘Peace & Tranquillity in the Heart of  

the Beautiful Devon Countryside’ 

Our family owned and run exclusive caravan park offers the personal, friendly 

touches that make it your home from home! 

Catering Exclusively for: Holiday Home Ownership, Holiday Home Hire &  

Annual Touring Caravan Pitches 

                         Cosy Bar catering for guests & visitors 

Available for small functions 

Email: maria@lufflands.com 

www.lufflands.com 

Tel: 01409 241426 

Solden Cross, Holsworthy, Devon, EX22 7PJ 
(Between Holsworthy & Bradworthy) 
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In April 2017 there was a late air frost, which damaged a large number of 
the vines and we wondered if we would get a harvest at all that year.    
During spring and summer the work is pretty much constant and there 
always seems to be something new to do. And this was supposed to be             
retirement. 
 
Our first harvest was in October 2017, when to our surprise the winemaker 
who had agreed to produce our wine harvested just over three tonnes of 
grapes from approximately 1,000 vines. Although all the vines had been 
planted at the same time, their rate of development has been different, 
depending on soil and weather conditions in various sections of the      
vineyard. As a rough guide one tonne of grapes produces a thousand        
bottles. The window in which harvesting can take place is pretty narrow 
and we were anxiously watching the weather in September, whilst       
constantly measuring the sugar content and acidity of the grapes to as-
sess the best time for picking. After harvesting, the remaining vines are 
cleared of redundant growth and the vineyard is left looking bare in      
anticipation of winter. 
 
Whilst the wine was being made off-site we thought it might be a good 
idea to try and sell the end product, not least to try and recover some of 
our investment in the project. So after taking a licensing course and      
passing the necessary exam, we applied for and obtained a personal li-
cence and a premises licence that allows us to sell the wine as “off” sales. 
The plan is to sell via our web-site, www.paleparkvineyard.co.uk, but we 
are also able to sell to the public at the “cellar door”. 

Our first year’s production is labelled “Pale Park Rondo 2017” and is a light 
(11.5% ABV) fruity, summer red. We are hopeful that 
the glorious summer of 2018 will provide us with as 
good if not better grapes for this year’s vintage. 
 
We are immensely grateful for the support and en-
couragement of our friends, family and neighbours in 
helping us get this far, not least Adam Pike, George 
Dunkin and Phil Cholwill, who have helped guide us 
past many of the pitfalls of farming – especially for 
the uninitiated! 
   Ian and Liz Dickson -  Tackbear 

mailto:maria@lufflands.com
http://www.lufflands.com
http://www.paleparkvineyard.co.uk/
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IT SEEMED LIKE A GOOD IDEA AT THE TIME…… 
 

Pale Park Vineyard opened its doors for        
business on 11 August 2018, after five years of 
sweat, toil, some blood and only a little bit of 
planning. When we moved to the area in 
2013, we had little idea about what we were 
going to do to fill our time, having retired 
from full-time work in 2011, but the idea of 
growing a few vines to keep ourselves        
occupied (and enjoying the fruits of our          
labours) sounded quite attractive. 
 
British wine is growing in popularity, although most British vineyards 
tended to focus on white and sparkling wines. So for some reason we 
decided to plant vines that would produce a red grape. We chose a        
Rondo, which being a German variety is more used to the temperate cli-
mate of the UK than most Mediterranean vines. 
 
We planted 3,000 vines in April 2014 over approximately three acres of 
south facing, sloping land, with the help of a company that had planted 
fruit farms throughout the UK. However, Pale Park was the first vineyard 
they had planted, so, being viticulture virgins, it was a question of the 
blind leading the blind and a few mistakes were made in laying out the 
vineyard, to which we have had to find sometimes ingenious solutions 
over the years. 
 
Gradually the vineyard took shape, with rapid growth of both the vines 
and the amount of work it takes to keep them in order. The vineyard year 
starts in January, when we prune back the previous year’s growth to 
form the basis for the current year’s development, laying down branches 
for the new buds. It takes two of us five weeks or more over January and 
February to prune ready for the coming year’s crop. After that it is a 
question of keeping the grass down between the rows, trying to control 
the slugs who seem to love the young shoots, removing the secondary 
bud growth from the stems of the vines and constantly trimming and 
managing the vine canopy so the grapes grow up within the support 
wires that run down each row.  
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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LAUNCH OF NADFAS CHURCH TRAIL, 

ST BRIDGET’S BRIDGERULE. 

About 25 years ago NADFAS 

(National Association of Fine and 

Decorative Arts Society) decided to 

record the many, varied and often 

ancient artefacts found within our historic churches nationwide. During and 

evolving from that process the idea of church trails began some 10-15 years 

ago. These trails encourage  children (in the company of an adult) to discover 

the treasures to be found within each church. They introduce   children to 

art, architecture, church furnishings and history by following a questionnaire 

around the church. These manageable and achievable church trails leave a 

legacy in churches, not only for children but for anyone visiting that church, 

to enjoy and learn, for many years to come. There are now approximately 

200 trails nationwide. Although they were initially devised for churches, their 

scope and range has now widened and trails have been completed in a    

gurdwara and a synagogue and a sensory trail is being developed for people 

living with dementia. Pat and Alec Johnston  decided to take on the           

challenge of devising a trail for their local church,   St Bridget’s, in Bridgerule. 

With considerable assistance from Canon Tim     Newcombe (Dartmoor Fine 

and Decorative Arts Society and National  NADFAS representative) 15 

months from taking that decision the church trail was launched, on Thursday 

May 24th. Class 3 pupils from Bridgerule  C of E (VC) Primary School, with 

class teacher Ms Emily Carpenter completed the first trail. Whilst most of the 

pupils are familiar with the building, having previously visited it with school 

or for personal events it is hoped, on this special occasion, that they re-

turned to school with more in depth knowledge of their local Parish church. 

Mr Colin Punter, Deputy Mayor of Holsworthy, very kindly attended the 

launch and Mother Elizabeth Burke gave the final blessing. 

Canon Tim Newcombe is pictured 

with some of the pupils and their 

teaching assistant. 

LAUNCH OF CHURCH TRAIL 
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Company, conversation and peace of mind. 

My Dad is a 94 year old carer for my Mum who, for the last 11 years, 

has struggled with vascular dementia. He gets very tired and I was 

becoming very concerned for his wellbeing as well as for my Mums. 

She was always a very busy person, not a TV person, and I needed 

to find something interesting for her to do and give my Dad some 

time off. 

A local GP suggested this hidden gem; Holsworthy Day   

Companions, which supports people in Holsworthy, Bude and the 

surrounding areas. 

Holsworthy Day Companions is a volunteer run group, though a  

number of the volunteers have worked in the care services or have 

been carers themselves. The group provides support, company,   

conversation, a cooked meal if required, and is a real lifeline for car-

ers and those being cared for. 

I know many people reading this will be in a similar position to my 

Dad, Mum and me, struggling and discouraged. If this is the situation 

you find yourself in, please take a look at this group, it may just be 

the answer to your prayers. 

Pauline Burdett. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

 
 

 

 

 

Kennel Club Listed Club doing the Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme. 

Obedience and Rally Obedience, 

Tuesday Evenings – Puppies and Beginners – 7- 7.45 p.m 

Advanced 8.– 8.45 p.m, Rally from 9.00p.m. 

Hoopers training also available, please phone for information. 

Contact Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

Mutley Crew Dog Club 

Bridgerule Village Hall 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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Holsworthy WW1 100 years – 

To the Memory of the Fallen and the Future of the Living 

Holsworthy Town Council is inviting other local community organisations 
to organise a series of events to commemorate, thank and remember all 
those individuals who were involved in World War One. 
2018 marks 100 years since the end of WW1 
One of the ambitious aims of the project is to turn Holsworthy into the 
“Poppy Town” of Devon, but we also want the surrounding parishes to be 
a part of these activities. We want poppies to be everywhere, whether 
they are knitted, ceramic, cardboard etc …….no display can be too small 
and houses, gardens, shops need a blaze of poppy red from now             
onwards! 
Information about the planned activities and poppy making is available on 
the HTC website, as well as posters in shops. Updates are on the website 
and on the HTC Facebook page. 
We want to remember all the people who were involved in WW1, who 
lived in Holsworthy and the surrounding area. A permanent WW1 Memo-
rial Tree Trail will be planted in Stanhope Park with 39 trees to remember 
the 39 local service personnel who died during the war and the 40th tree, 
will represent all of those who survived and lived through this tough 
time………...this will take place in October. 
Holsworthy Town Council will be holding an event in Stanhope Park on 
Saturday 29th September 2pm – 10pm, this is free admission, allowing eve-
ryone to come together and commemorate the last 100 years. There will 
be live music, stalls, food, poems, readings, local school input, WW1 tank, 
Help for Heroes vehicle, RBL lorry & lots more. Posters are appearing 
around the town and surrounding parishes, this is also on HTC website and 
Facebook page. 
In addition, the local schools and local organisations will have their own 
events over the next few months, which will be advertised individually. 
Remembrance Sunday on 11th November 2018 will start as usual in Hols-
worthy Square, with a special agenda of activities for that very important 
day including the National Lighting of the Beacon which is to take place 
along the coast line of England. Holsworthy Town Council have signed up 
and are taking part in this momentous occasion. Please get in touch if you 
want more information about events in the next few months! 
Holsworthy Town Council 01409 253312                                                                     
townclerk@holsworthytowncouncil.gov.uk 

mailto:townclerk@holsworthytowncouncil.gov.uk
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 
Sales, Service & Parts for all 

              makes of tractors and                 
      Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

        Holsworthy, Devon EX22 &EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

 

    shortandabbott@outlook.com 
www.shortandabbott.co.uk 

 

     david.mills1001@gmail.com 

mailto:shortandabbott@outlook.com
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs     Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                       Email:   infor@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                             www.breezelyn.co.uk 

Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

and outings 
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 MOBILE LIBRARY 
             VISITS BRIDGERULE 

          Village Hall    2.00pm  

              Uplands 2.50pm      

NEXT VISIT 

             September  26th                

               October 24th 

  

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

PREACHING APPOINTMENTS SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2018 

      2nd  September         Mr. C.Parish   11.00am 
      9th  September         J and J Turner  11.00am 
    16th   September         Rev. N. Street                      11.00am  Sacrament 
    23rd   September         Mr. V. Bickle                        11.00am 
    30th   September         Mrs. L. Bowden  11.00am 
                                        
      7th   October               HARVEST FESTIVAL   11.00 am     Mr J  Chapple 
      8th   October  Service 7.15pm followed by Supper and Auction 
    Service Taken by  Mr Mark Shears  
     14th   October              Mr. C. Drew   11.00am    
     21st    October  Local Arrangement 
     28th   October            Mr. J. Guy                             11.00am    

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 

It has been confirmed that the Holsworthy Office  is now at the  Holsworthy 

Skills Centre  (aka Training and Business Centre)  and is open  10—3pm each 

Wednesday BUT BY APPOINTMENT.  Advice line is 03444 111 444. 
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A CAUTIONARY TALE  by  Liz  Dunkin 

If you think your recycle is safe when you leave it outside your            
property for collection, think again.  The responsibility actually 
passes to the driver on collection but if a package is found with your 
name and address on they come to you not the recycle people. 

We have recycled for the last five years with no problems but        
recently I received a letter from Torridge District Council with the 
heading ‘Offence: Depositing litter under Section 87/88                             
Environmental Protection Act 1990’.  This letter requested I attend 
an interview under caution where the evidence would be shown to 
me.  An offence under this Act, if found guilty, can lead to a fine of 
up to £2,500. 

Apparently a package was found with my name and address on in a 
layby near Holsworthy Beacon.  It was also found on the day our 
recycle was collected. This is a place I haven’t been to or passed for 
at least 3 years.  We wrote back to the council that day explaining 
that I hadn’t done this and offered them my car GPS and phone GPS 
to check (which they didn’t bother to do).  This would have proved I 
was elsewhere. We also pointed out that we weren’t stupid enough 
to dump a parcel anywhere with my name and address on it. 

I had to employ legal representation to come with me as the           
interview was under caution.  It wasn’t a pleasant experience and I 
feel that it could have been avoided if they had done some research 
into the type of lorry that collected our recycle that day.  They didn’t 
even check the fact that the recycle lorry uses this particular route 
to return to Bideford, which was a fact we ascertained by phoning 
the recycle department. I feel this could all have been avoided after 
our explanation and a little common sense prevailing instead of 
causing stress and expense on my part. 

What made me even more cross was the waste of our Council Tax 
money to deal with this in such a manner instead of just writing and 
asking for an explanation. 

So after this experience I want to advise everyone to make sure 
your name and address is not on any packaging that goes to recycle 
or you could end up with an interview under caution too.    
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

           Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

  CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                     Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

     
                      Jammin  Nights    - Monday &   Wednesdays 8.00pm 

                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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        RECENT MARRIAGE 

Will and Janine Jones were  married                                                                        

at Bideford  on  Wednesday June 20th. 

Will and Janine live at Highfield.                                                                                                        

They are members of Bridgerule                                               

Coffee Club.   Following the day of their                                                                                 

wedding Will and Janine  travelled with                                                                                      

the Club to Bishops Lydeard to go on                                                                                            

the Steam Train to Minehead. 

 

 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

JOHNNY IS COMING TO  ENTERTAIN  US   

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

TICKETS £10.00 including refreshments 

BOOK YOUR TICKET WITH SHEILA ON             

 01288 381350 

      LICENSED BAR 
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BRIDGERULE ART AND CRAFT GROUP 

The Art and Craft Club will return from their        

Summer break  on 19th September. 

We are seeking new members to join our club,          

especially those with different craft skills.    

We meet every two weeks on a Wednesday afternoon in our Village Hall. 

We try different crafts as well as the usual knitting, sewing and chat. 

Demonstrations given and various competitions held throughout the year. 

Knitted items are donated to North Devon District Hospital. 

 
Tried the BBC Proms and want more? 

 
How about the Serious Music Appreciation Group for 
shared   listening experiences, discussion - and more - 
in Bridgerule? 
          Newbys and Regular Listeners welcome.     
 
                                 More information – 

Val Pyle 01288 381076. valpy@sky.com 

          BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

 TRADERS £5 A TABLE          Can set Up from 12.0 Noon     

                    Buyers from 1.30pm 

 

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 1ST /  SATURDAY  6TH OCTOBER 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or   Sheila on 01288381350  
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                                BUDE EYE CENTRE 
    Tel:  01288 350041                   Fax:  01288 350140         

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk         info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
 

           Private & NHS Eye Examinations          Contact Lens Consultation    

             Local, Professional and Friendly            Large selection of Spectacle Frames    

  Sunglasses Incl Ranges           Same Day Service Available                

            New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and

        half price hearing aid batteries                 

   Wheelchair/disabled access.        7 Queen Street Bude EX23 8AY 

LADIES MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

                    FOR 

         HAIR CUTS OR 

 SHAMPOO SETS IN YOUR

           YOUR HOME 

 

CALL 

HILARY 

Qualified Hairdresser 

 

Telephone: 01288 381332 

mailto:valpy@sky.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjeq_7ky-fcAhWKL1AKHdLaAIcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mericherry.com%2F2015%2F07%2F13%2Fconfessions-craft-night-host%2F&psig=AOvVaw1e_W1W0Qk8ZiPgF1AbbUMJ&ust
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwidzaa837raAhVBNxQKHSrDDjwQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fotosearch.com%2FCSP163%2Fk1635357%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Gtef2DRYb2FmwqAw4M8V2&ust=1523828947382257
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                          P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer       Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule         Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                        
Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                              
Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                               
John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                 
Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                          Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                     
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                     Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross           Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                            Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                              
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                        Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                 
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                         Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                   
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                  Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton               Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm            Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                                Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                       Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows   Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                   John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                                                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Steve and Dee—Southlands                    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                  Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                        
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens                  Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         Emma Moore—Marybear     
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                 Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          
Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields                  Will and Janine  -  Mishkan 
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MOVE IT OR LOSE IT  -  REMINDER 

Bridgerule Village Hall -  led by Jill Aston  

RETURNS AFTER THE SUMMER BREAK 

On Monday September 10th  - 2.00pm 

The fitness classes are designed specifically for the over-60s to help 
people to stay young by improving strength, balance and  overall 
health as we age. FABS are for people who want to live longer,     
happier, healthier lives. 

COACH TRIP 

THURSDAY  27TH SEPTEMBER 

TRURO/  THE CHOCOLATE FACTORY AND CRAFT CENTRE  MULLION 

(Watch your favourite chocolates being made) 

LEAVING VILLAGE HALL 8.30AM 

Please book with Sheila 381350 or Audrey 381402 

Just Coach Fare to pay  

SPONSORED TANDEM SKY DIVE! 

Jimmy Rickett on September 9th  is going to take part in a Tandem Sky 

Dive at Honiton Aerodrome. 

This is  to be a sponsored charity event and the charity Jimmy has chosen 

is for disabled children and named  Newlife.  This charity  provides           

children’s specialist disability equipment nationwide and is based in 

Staffordshire. 

Jimmy would appreciate if some Buzz Readers sponsor him.                         

Jimmy  can be  contacted on 01288 382819 

ARE YOU THINKING OF SELLING YOUR HOUSE? 

A young couple who have sold their house are seeking to buy a                3   

bedroom house or similar in Bridgerule.  No chain involved. 

If interested please ring Katie on 07976 599275  or 01288 381341 or email 

thefizz39@icloud.com 
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Another very successful Revel Week has taken place and 

this year we were blessed with wonderful   weather for 

our Carnival!    

A special thank you to  Kacie, our Queen and her  family 

and friends  for  their  wonderful input. 

Revel Week is quite unique to our village  and  I thank 

everyone who helped in any way throughout . 

A balance sheet has not yet been prepared  but to give 

you  an idea  here are some event profits : 

 Crowning of Queen - Hall   £465   

            Skittle Competition   £300  -  Revel 

 Village Show/Dog Show–  £300  - Revel   

            Ramble—ROBS  £900 

 Bingo—Football Club £642 

            Wine and Wisdom  - Methodist Chapel   £485 

 

Sheila Cholwill  Editor 

E mail:  sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone:    01288 381350 

Dear Buzz Readers - Didn’t You Do Well 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 
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CLUBS/CLASSES THAT REGULARLY MEET IN OUR HALL 

Mon:   Beat Bounce  2 Sessions 6.00-7.00pm 7.00 -8.00pm Brooke 07715560912 

               Use it or Lose it—2.00pm  Gill Aston    01409  254642 

Tues:    Village Coffee Club   10.30am -  every 2 weeks  01288381350/402                       

    Table Tennis  From 2.00pm  Contact Jill on 01409  254349 

    Dog Obedience  From 7.00pm Contact Christine on  01288  381104 

Wed:    Art and Craft  (two weekly)  2.00pm  Contact Joan 01288 381002 

Thursday: Beat Bounce   6.00– 7.00pm  Brooke   01752 562223 

Fri:   Short Mat Bowls  -  From 2.00pm   Contact Alan on 01288 382988 
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